
Munich the 14th of July 2004 
  
Dear Pastor, church and praying friends! 
  
We thank the LORD for you and HIS goodness to us.  We count it a privilege to be your 
ambassador for Christ here in Germany.  Let me tell you of some of the things that have 
happened here since last month.   
  
Thanksgiving: 
First, my Sandy is getting acclimated to living here in Munich after her health-bout and 
being in the USA for a few months.  Praise the Lord for her recovery.  Second, our 
daughter, Laura, made it through her surgery and is now on the road to recovery.  Third, 
our oldest granddaughter, Mary C., turned 11 years old.  Her teachers, Mr. and Mrs. Dan 
Cook from Tampa, Florida, visited us last week here in Munich.  Two weeks ago, Daniel 
Smith from Texas, and Clark Snyder from Louisiana were here helping on the street 
ministry passing out tracts and witnessing people. 
  
Praise: 
Last Sunday one young German lady named Astrid came and got saved.  Johnson, who 
got saved himself this past January, brought her.  They met through their mutual jobs.  
Brother Johnson has complete his discipleship course and is waiting for baptism.  He has 
been out with us on "The streets team" every Saturday.  We are anywhere from one to 
four people going so far.  He really enjoys it.  This is a wonderful way to tell people what 
Christ Jesus means to you and why they need to be saved too.  In this International city of 
Munich, we meet people from Ireland clear down to Australia.  The German and English 
services are well attended every Sunday morning. 
  
Prayer: 
Please continue to pray for our "Mr. Tract-man," Franz C., who is now 76 years old.  
Saved for 6 1/2 years now, he ha single-handedly passed out 850,000 Gospel tracts.  He 
has had two heart attacks so keep praying that Franz will get his strength back.  His goal 
is to reach 1 million tracts. He said he sure would like to meet his goal, which the Lord 
gave to him.  Because of this ministry we have visitors just about every service.  
Therefore we would love for Franz to be around a few more years.  He told me he sure is 
glad that he got saved.   Pray for his 3 sons, Dieter, Harry, Jurgen, and 4 ladies; 
Katherine, Ute, Marianne and Hilda that they will all be saved soon. 
  
Brother Gordon Pulley from SMORS program will be filling in for us for our short 
furlough from Sep. 1 through Nov. 30th.  He will be arriving 26th Aug. Thank you for 
your support in prayer and finances.  Should you want to report while we are in the USA 
please contact us at wsfalk@web.de or call our sending church Pastor Feasby, at 260-
434-1111.  We do need to raise extra support for the falling of the US dollar.  In the past 
2 years we lost 40% of buying power. 
  
Sincerely yours, 
Wilhelm & Sandra Falk 


